

Student Services Building, Room 241 College of Marin-Kentfield Campus 835 College Ave, Kentfield, CA 94904 Regular Meeting MINUTES February 26, 2021 9:00a.m.-10:30a.m.

I. Order of Business

- a. Call to Order: 9:04
- b. Roll Call

OFFICERS	PRESENT	ABSENT
PRESIDENT FERNANDO SANCHEZ LOPEZ	X	
VICE PRESIDENT BERTHA CAZARES	X	
STUDENT TRUSTEE KHADIJA NAKHUDA	X	
SECRETARY TYLER SIMS	X	
TREASURER EVAN BOATRIGHT	X	
SENATOR – TECHNOLOGY OLIVER REYES	X	
SENATOR - STUDENT ACTIVITIES & SERVICES ANA CAMACHO	X	
SENATOR - STUDENT ACTIVITIES & SERVICES LUCIANO FARIA	X	
SENATOR – PUBLIC RELATIONS & MARKETING KATHERINE CHUANG	X	
SENATOR – PUBLIC RELATIONS & MARKETING FERNANDA DAVILA	X	
STATE STUDENT SENATE REP. RYAN NELSON	X	
ESCOM REPRESENTATIVE DENIZE SPRINGER (NON-VOTING MEMBER)		

ASCOM ADVISOR: SADIKA SULAIMAN HARA AND TEA PERALES AUXILIARY MEMBERS: MEMBERS OF THE GENERAL PUBLIC: Maria Coulson, Meg Pasquel

- c. Adoption of the Agenda Khadija, Luciano Passes 10-0-0
- d. Approval of the Minutes Ryan, Katherine Passes 10-0-0
- e. Public Comment
 - i. This segment of the meeting is reserved for persons desiring to address the ASCOM Executive Board on any matter of concern that is not stated on the agenda. A time limit of three (3) minutes per speaker and ten (10) minutes per topic shall be observed. The law does not permit any action to be taken nor extended discussion of any items not on the agenda. The ASCOM Board or Members may respond briefly to questions or statements, however, for more information please contact the ASCOM President or Secretary to have an item placed on the next regular meeting agenda. (Brown Act 54954.3)
- I. New Business (Actions May Be Taken)
 - a. Discussion on Proctorio with Chair of Academic Senate Meg Pasquel. Presentation by Fernando Sánchez.

Luciano, Katherine

Passes 10-0-0

Ferch- Two weeks ago we had this item on proctorio and the cost of text book and I thought i would be a good idea to invite the reps of the academic senate to have a discussion meg and maria were happy to come and hear us and talk about how we can work as a team to help the students I know that you had this idea so I would like you to come and share your experience as well as all of you to see how we can support.

Katherine- I brought the topic of procrotio to the ascom board because this semester I hear a influx of comments on how challenged gin it is to take test on proctor and I spoke to some other students who say it increased the test anxiety and from my experience when i took my first math test I crying because of how much anxiety I had and also this bring up the problem of equity on this subject it takers but a lot of bandwidth on wife and something people don't have access to a quiet place and I have to literally tell my family not to come in my room because I will get a zero on my test

Oliver- I had a recent experience because I was taking a math quiz and my screen went black and I tried to figure out with the proctorio team and it wouldn't work so I emailed my teacher right after and he said that I couldn't retake it since I already used the time allotted so i couldn't do anything.

Khadija- Just to kind of go back to what Katherine said yeah it hard to find a quiet space when you have big families and is an inconvenience to everyone in my own house

Fernanda- Yeah proctorio wouldn't be beneficially for me because I have a large family Katherine - I understand why we have proctorio is to hold up academic integrity and I would like to offer a solution and maybe if the class is synchronous then they could use on of the zoom session to take the test rather than using proctorio and Id you are asynchronous maybe you can set up time at the beginning of the semester to figure out when to take the test on zoom Ryan- I found that proctor makes a lot of assumption assuming that everyone has a space to be able to take the test quietly and if we are coming from an equity mindset then it is not beneficial to the students and the one of the things that hasn't been mentioned yet I know some of the uses of the proctor are different because professors can do anything they want with the recording and some professor have come out and said some things that are inappropriate to this.

Maria- I am taking notes and I would love to address some of the comments once people share their experience

Ana- I took a couple tests on proctorio and my anxiety shot up. I couldn't even look at my wall and look around. It was harder for me to take the test.

Meg- I hope you know that we are not the boss of you and I am wondering if anyone has taken steps to get this resolved if you have a problem then you go to my chair then you move up to the dean and that can go further and further have students taken any steps to move this forward and coming at this from an equity lens then it might be good to send a letter to the senate and the president and to be honest with you without documentation then not a lot will get done as much as I would love to come to my peers and say we need to fix this but it wouldn't happen unless you the students come out and say something

Ferch- We are in the process of drafting a resolution on this topic and presenting to the senate and I would be happy to send this resolution to the different chairs of the academic board. Meg- It sounds to me that it is not just you guys and maybe this communal complain you might come up with a form letter and send it to all the teacher who are doing this stuff and I would think about something going forward with the students voices these are not directly addressing proctorio and I think as a group you have to get through the process and go up the latter.

Ferch- I never had to take any test on proctorio and with me on class all we did was go on zoom and have everyone in the class take the test with our camera on zoom

Luciano- Just hearing through my sister it just seems like it is the most inconvenient solution to this whole academic integrity thing and it's making students perform worse.

Meg- I want to change the narrative you keep saying this is necessary for academic integrity and I want you to look at it like this it isn't really about academic integrity, and this is even more invasive, and I understand that it is important but is not this really about academic integrity.

Ryan- Thanks for bringing that up and I think early on this was done to make sure these classes stayed transferable, and I don't see much of a reason for it anymore.

Katherine- I would disagree because my teacher has still said this is for academic integrity so that people won't cheat

Meg- I get that but what I am saying is that you should to be subject to the assumption that you will cheat. It's like the teachers are saying that I have to catch you because you will cheat, and I am sure that you are getting that narrative.

Time extension 10 minutes

Tyler, Evan

Passes 10-0-0

Ryan- We kind of understand how com some what works and for people in our position it is much easier for us to complain and I know when I came here, I did not know what to do. There is a power imbalance some students don't feel comfortable bringing up the complaint. Meg- With great power comes great responsibility but it is your responsibility to bring it forward that's why I am saying go with numbers and take it up with the latter.

Ryan-Absolutely and yes here at ascomit is our responsibility, and it is good for us the students to come in and I was speaking more to the student teacher dynamic for new students. Maria- Thank you so much for having me here I want to let you all know that I hear you but by way of background I teach distance classes covid or no covid so when the counselors tried to bring in proctor I have been testing and using it for 3 years the thing is the best defense I am not in controlled of everyone the best thing to defend against cheating is a well-designed assessment and this is what I keep telling the faculty you have to change the way you test if someone decided to cheat zoom and protection are not going to do anything I have seen my own college come to me crying saying that all her students were cheating protection was not designed as anticheating it was designed for identity verification it was not about catching cheaters. These stories that I am hearing sound like problems with personnel as I said I have been using proctorio for a while and there is always a work around and I would encourage any student who has an issue to come and move this up the latter with actual people. I totally get the test anxiety thing and my daughter is taking class at com and she is taking classes at COM and she likes to listen to music, and she said what can I do. I told her to email her professor that we are all human and make mistakes and it should be easy to work with some more than others.

Fernando: Just for sake of time, I just want to thank meg and maria and ask them if you're willing to once we finish our resolution, to look over it and just tell us your thoughts around it. I would love to. I'm going make this an agenda item. We already had a lot of meetings last semester around proctorio with faculty.

I would love to. I'm going to -- I'm going to agenize this. We already had a lot of meetings last semester around proctorio with faculty. and i think it's time for another conversation. Meg- I think it's time to right the ship a little bit. I think so too. so, with a we'll do is we'll do it together. we'll come at it from the idea because one of our purviews, of course, is anything under ten plus ten plus one, which does indeed include curriculum and instruction. and you guys come at it because remember, you have the power, don't forget that, and you guys come at it from a sense of -- from, well, it's an injustice, really. and I and I think I'll agenize this, we'll have some kind of meeting. and ferch, we can talk a little bit further. we can bring it back. we can talk off-line and see how we're going to do this. but i think it's time that we had another conversation. because in my opinion, this is beyond the pale and it's just gone too far. Let's work together to right the ship, as Maria said.

Fernando: I'll definitely be in touch with you. If you need me, i can be there to speak in the name of ascom. and I would be happy to attend in case you need a student to voice their -- like this type of concern. I've been taking notes and I have also heard from the ascom members and other people that I know. we'll talk about that. I think that that's probably a good idea. but also, I just want to say that I think one of the things I'm thinking about is moving forward to a meeting where students are present too. so, you guys think about that. I know I take Ryan's point very

well; it can be a little scary. but also remember, in numbers, you just feel more confident, and you'll have us

support. so, I just want to throw that out there so you can think about how we might structure this meeting with 7 faculty to talk about proctorio.

Fernando: definitely. thank you so much meg and maria. and just for any students that might watch, just wanted to get in the report again in our meeting that the way to just address this type of situation also submitting a report on the portal and those concerns go directly to sarge directly to sadika's office, student activities and services, I think it is. I always forget, confuse the names. If any concern arises, submitting a report will be a good -- student activities -- thank you. perfect. thank you so much maria

maria and meg. we appreciate your time. we'll work on this together, you guys. we can do this. we can do this. good -- student activities -- thank you. perfect. thank you so much maria and meg. we appreciate your time. we'll work on this together, you guys. we can do this. good -- student activities -- thank you. perfect. thank you so much maria and meg. we appreciate your time. we'll work on this together, you guys. we can do this. we can do this. yep, we can. enjoy the rest of your meeting. Thanks for having us. we'll work on this together, you guys. we can do this. yep, we can do this. we can do this. we can do this. Yep, we can. enjoy the rest of your meeting. Thanks for having us. meeting. Thanks for having us. Thanks for having us. Thank you. have a good weekend. Fernando: thank you. okay,

b. Discussion on ASCOM Movie night. Presentation by Luciano Faria Katherine, Ryan

Passes 10-0-0

Luciano- We had this event last week and I wanted to get a discussion about how people like it. We had about 10 people and I didn't expect as many people but for the people who came I think it was great. I think it was an overall good experience.

Khadija - I was awake for a portion of it. I think it was great to get a break from school stuff, so it was great to end the night.

Ferch- I think 10 is totally a win for the time of the movie.

c. Discussion on Black History Month Event. Presented by Tyler Sims and Ryan Nelson. Khadija, Ryan

Passes 10-0-0

Ryan- I think it went really well. It was a pretty enjoyable thing and something that we could have done was get more promotion on it. I wasn't able to count how many people were there. Tyler - We got up to about 15 people during the performance and I think it was just a really good event.

Fernando: Thank you, Tyler and Ryan. unfortunately, I was not able to attend because of work. but I'm happy to check in after and hear it went really well. and I think that it was -- that it was (indiscernible) and just I always like cultural events like this. and just from the comments I hear from you all, I feel like it's all posters should be in opposite a should be in on a timely manner so we can have time to promote the event. Luciano, go ahead.

Luciano: yeah. I just want to say that I really, really enjoyed this. this was very nice to just sit down, just watch a nice video on the history as well as a live performance. I think it fit perfectly.

I think it also -- I'm forgetting his name now, I had a class with him, but the live performance was really great. I really liked the selection. so, thank you guys for contacting them. I really liked this event. it was great. Thanks for hosting.

Fernando: Thank you, Luciano. Go's performance was really great. I really liked the selection.so thank you guys for contacting them. I really liked this event. it was great. Thanks for hosting.

Fernando: thank you, Luciano. go ahead,

ana. yeah. shout out to both of you for putting that on because I really enjoyed the event. from the video to the performance. and good job on doing the event

Fernando: Thank you, ana. Are there any other comments?

Oliver: shout out to Ryan and Tyler. I really liked the event. I was watching the event when i was cooking so it was pretty nice to just see the performance.

Fernando: perfect. thank you, Oliver. sadika is asking if you recorded it?

Ryan: We didn't record it. I wasn't sure if we needed to get approved. I know they recorded it on their end, just the performance end. That's another thing we should have looked into ahead of time. we can see if we can reach out. That would be pretty cool. I don't see why they would have any problem with that, yeah. I think we can get it.

Fernando: perfect. thank you very much Ryan and Tyler once again for

Fernando: Yeah, I wasn't able to attend but I heard that people had a really good.

 d. Discussion on monthly update and collaboration with Psychological Services. Presentation by Aneissa Rosas-Sanchez and Fernando Sánchez López.

Ryan, Luciano

Passes 10-0-0

Danilla: Updates first of all I jumped into this and I have also heard a great deal about proctorio and anyway I happy to be involved and there's always so much to say about mental health issues and challenges and I would be happy to hear about people feedback on this pandemic wall that people are starting to feel and have been feeling and I know people are starting to feel like they are at the end of their rope and I would like to hear from people and about how it's going in the classroom and the people who have less power are going to get the brunt of the stress. So we had a really successful event on Tuesday and we had a good showing this was an amazon experience and people were giving good feedback saying it was a valuable experience and people thought it was great to have a space like this that was different from other zoom events and we wanted to share the next event and it's called black mental health matters and it is on march 17th at 330 and I will share this with you all so you can view it we are looking for student ambassadors this is new program that they are piloting and looking for a group of folks who are willing to be a part of it and give feedback and the things we are doing.

Ferch- I think this process of working together has been working really well.

Luciano- I just wanted to say 35 people for an online event is really great and I wanted to applaud you for that.

Ryan- I wanted to say the same and thanks again for your opinion on the proctorio thing it is really nice to hear your perspective on mental health.

Danilla- Thank you

Ryan- Do you all get a lot of people coming in about proctorio for students? I am not sure if I can ask you that.

Danilla- Yes, we can speak on general things but yeah, I have heard a lot about it and we are all in a challenging environment for everyone and we are happy to be a part of it to help.

Ferch- Thank you so much for coming and we will keep in touch.

e. Discussion/updates Elections 2021. Presentation by Sadika Sulaiman Hara.

Luciano, Ryan

Passes 10-0-0

sadika- thank you everyone who has been

collaborating and making the video happening and putting out in the classrooms that we have elections happening. we have only

received one elections packet so I do want to share that

with the group. so, we've gotten more at least positions that we need to fill. leases continue to reach out to your faculty. I believe you all had sent out the little blush the little blurb about what to send out, elections committee. Khadija did you to that? did you share the group? so, we've gotten more at least positions that we need to fill. please continue to reach out to your faculty. I believe you all had sent out the little blurb about what to send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire/ please continue to reach out, elections committee. did you to that? I believe you all had sent out the little blurb about what to send out, elections committee. did you to that? I believe you all had sent out the little blurb about what to send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the sent out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire? Send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire? Send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire? Send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire? Send out, elections committee. did you to that? did you share that in the last meeting? like share it with the entire board?

Khadija- no. because they sent it out after.

Sadika- what do you mean?

Khadija- we shared to like -- oh, okay. let me back

up. sorry. we shared with the whole. group to like to tell our faculty but we didn't we didn't actually send out the wording because you sent. it out after the meeting. we didn't send out the wording. wording in the email that you sent out to us. we shared to like -- oh, okay. let me back up. sorry. we shared with the whole group to like to tell our faculty, but we didn't actually send out the wording because you sent it

out after the meeting. we didn't send out the wording in the email that you sent out to us. sadika-okay. yes, thanks, Khadija. would you mind

sending it to the board?

Khadija- yeah, I can do that.

sadika- everyone, Khadija will send out the language you can use.

it's a very short statement on asking the faculty member to use two minutes of the time or post the fliers on their canvas pages or to send a message to students. again, we really do need to put out the advertisement as far and wide as possible. Doesn't have to just be with your class but think about any of the communities you're a part of. I know Tyler, you're with

athletics and I know you all are part of various communities so really, really get out there and share. Sent it out to a number of folks and my hope is to get the email out to constant contact to my folks to apply. that's where we're at. keep on pushing it because we have a little less than a month to get the candidate application applications in. thankyou.

Fernando: thank you. thank you everyone for (indiscernible) the videos. I'm (indiscernible) as soon as possible and share with you also you're free to have it. is there any other comments or updates regarding this? okay.

f. Discussion/updates Anti-Asian Violence and action. Fernando Sanchez Lopez. Katherine, Evan Passes 10-0-0

Ferch-Just an update on this it is almost finished. I am hoping it was finished today but I got an email from Katherine that they have scheduled the event and I will add that to the email as well so people can know about it.

Katherine- yeah. I just want to tell everyone a little bit more about the event. so, the event name is called community conversations with the com capitalized. and it's going to be about contemplating hate and advancing justice. we felt as though having it mainly focused on mainly anti-Asian violence, it's not that it isn't appropriate because it is, but we want it to be more focused around how we can change our actions to be more preventive than reactionary in the moment. so, it's talking about how we can be more aware of these topics before we're forced to take action by violence among other people. it's just going to be an open discussion. me, Luciano and ana are really excited for it. and we hope all of you can come. it's not this upcoming Wednesday but the Wednesday after that during community hour. and I am more I am more than happy to answer any questions and if anyone has -- in addition, we are having a little anti-Asian violence action campaign on Instagram. we're still working on the research. Fernando: Yes, Sadika. I just don't have the time. time to get all of that done this weekend. and I'll put it out as soon as possible, and also, just if you all have any ideas or any questions or comments regarding the event, please feel free to reach out to Katherine by email or just like setting an appointment. yes, thank you so much are there any other further comments to this, questions, comments, concerns? okay, perfect. now

g. Discussion on providing event description for community hour calendar. Presented by Luciano Faria.

Ryan, Katherine

Passes 10-0-0

Luciano: yeah. so, this is more like just in addition to the system we already had in place, just adding another step to make it easier on the community hour board and what we're doing there.so for every event that we are hosting during community hour, i would just ask to provide like a little blurb or worded statement about the event. mostly just whatever they're doing with (indiscernible) like the ascom page to all students, except just adding it and sending it to Gina. and you can do that through me. I'll provide her email in an email after the meeting. if you can continue, I am doing that for the upcoming community events, like the event Katherine and i are doing with ana as well.so for all the community events, just asking a word of description of what the event is all about, what people can expect, and that would be fine. just to make it a little bit easier for the community hour part.

Fernando: thank you, Luciano.

Luciano: I give the floor to sadika.

sadika: it may be helpful for them to come to

you or Tyler. Gina doesn't know everybody. If sheets all those emails, she might get confused. can you use that prompt that we got, the one we got from Nicole that has what they need, a little description, maybe give everyone a deadline to -- or Tyler? whomever can do is that.

Luciano: sure. I'm not sure if I know the email that you're referencing to, but i know what you're talking about.

Sadika: I'll send it out.

Luciano: so, everyone that hashes an email, send them to me and I'll send them to Gina. Sadika: thank you, Luciano.

Fernando: Luciano, when is the deadline for this?

Luciano: since Katherine and ana and I have an event coming up, I would say I think that's the only one we have for community hour in that time frame unless I'm forgetting one think two weeks would be sufficient time. also, we have (indiscernible) ahead of time but (indiscernible)

right now would be preferable.so I would just say two weeks two weeks. maybe on the next Monday so a week and a half from now. let me see what that would be. The 8th. March 8th. Fernando: perfect. okay. perfect. thank you so much, Luciano, for doing that. is there any other comments or questions regarding this? and prompt on the chat so everyone has an event during community hour can screen share or something, also taking a screen share and putting it on the (indiscernible) just for you to know.

II. Standing Business (Actions May NOT Be Taken)

a. Officer Reports:

i. PRESIDENT REPORT:

ii. VICE PRESIDENT REPORT: Hi everyone, this week I didn't do much, but I did have my meeting with Ferch. AGS' final deadline to sign up is today. Their statewide scholarship is due on March 4th and your application can be sent to Dave, our librarian. Lastly our wonderful Stormi asked me to share the following information with you: the American Association of University Women (AAUW) National hosts a National Conference for College Women Student Leaders (NCCWSL) annually, and this year it will be virtual. AAUW Marin would love to see a COM student or more attend this year and is offering to cover the cost for those who would like to attend. Their request is that students apply for the national scholarship first, and anything that still remains in cost could be covered by the Marin Branch.

iii. STUDENT TRUSTEE REPORT: Office hours Wednesday. Contacted about meetings for my movie night event. Black history month event on Wednesday. TPC committee meeting on Wednesday. Made video for ASCOM elections

iv. SECRETARY REPORT: This week all I really did was work on the jazz event thank you to everyone who came. We appreciate the support. Other than that, I worked on the agenda and minutes and went to office hours.

v. TREASURER REPORT: Attended office hour. Worked on the Alumni Transfer Panel. Remaining an updated budget and ledger with invoices. Made a video for the election campaign. Had 1 on 1 with Ferch. Had 1 on 1 with Sadika. Attended Black History Month Jazz Event

vi. SENATOR - TECHNOLOGY:

vii. SENATORS (2) – STUDENT ACTIVITIES & SERVICES: Meeting with Ana. Meeting with Katherine and Ana regarding COMmunity Conversations. Office Hours. College Hour meeting. Working on Transition binder. Attended history of a jazz event

viii. SENATORS (2) - PUBLIC RELATIONS & MARKETING: 1:1 with each other: Asian Awareness Campaign. Model minority myth. Microaggressions (Katherine). Immigration policies (Fernanda). Quotes. Meeting with Ferch. After this meeting. Meeting with Luciano and Ana. COMmunity Hour: Condemning Hate, Advancing Justice

ix. STATE STUDENT SENATE REPRESENTATIVE REPORT: Short one this week. This week I had my one on one with Ferch. Tyler and I finished preparing for the Jazz History for Black History Month event. We had the event on Wednesday, and I am very happy with how it went. I did office hours, and during that I recorded the part for the ASCOM video. End of report.

x. ESCOM REPRESENTATIVE REPORT:

xi. ASCOM ADVISORS REPORT:

Tea: hey, everybody, I've been out sick. it's good to see you all. great work that you've been doing with the posters, the videos coming in. just want to also give props to the engagement around the conversations happening today in todays in today's meeting. you all are really leaning into leadership and what your leadership can look like on this board and around advocacy. so just want to give you all -

just let you know how proud I am around the engagement on that. and also, ascom's tea party kicks off on Monday and wherever there's not student activities or ascom event happening. so looking forward for that to also be a space for folks to come in to chill and we'll have tomorrow activities for that as well. great work, everybody. and as always, let me know how I can support you all with the things that are coming up with your (indiscernible) ascom or anything else you need support around.

Sadika: Hi, everyone. I hope that everyone is doing well, congratulation son all the events. I know we keep saying 10,15, I think that's huge. I did a presentational the equity summit for the campus and shared just what a phenomenal job you all are doing. so, I wanted you to know that we are naming it, we're seeing it, I put some pictures up. and for everyone, just having students come and take a break from their life of what's happening right now has been a huge win. so, congratulations to that. and then of course my focus right now is elections. did put up the ascom awards in constant contact. everyone should have gotten an email in terms of inviting folks. the learning commits learning committees have also sent that out. and then also my hope is to work with ferch for the president's townhall in May and then probably be calling on folks. the last thing, I did send an invitation out to this group about the commencement demo. if you saw an in way that students are going, it's to see the platform and we want your insight son it. if you can't, we'll give a report on it afterwards. keep up the great work. take care yourselves. end of report.

Committee Reports:

- i. COLLEGE COUNCIL REPORT: NR
- ii. GOVERNANCE REVIEW COUNCIL: NR
- iii. PLANNING AND RESOURCE ALLOCATION COMMITTEE: NR
- iv. EDUCATIONAL PLANNING COMMITTEE: NR
- v. FACILITIES PLANNING COMMITTEE: NR
- vi. INSTRUCTIONAL EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE: NR

vii. PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMITTEE: So we had our meeting on Tuesday and basically we talked about we reviewed the mission statement of the committee and the progress of (indiscernible) flex week. we also talked about the mission and future of direction of the committee, for example, increased number of ongoing activities and community. end of report.

viii. GUIDANCE, RESOURCES, INTEGRATION, TRANSFORMATION COMMITTEE: HI everyone, I was not able to attend GRIT this week because I was at work, but they worked on their Student equity plan. They had feedback from the center for urban education on COM's student equity plan. Lastly, they had the non-instructional program review process and support.

ix. TECHNOLOGY PLANNING COMMITTEE: This week we met on Wednesday. we went over our charge and had a little discussion on proctorio. end of report.

x. INCLUSION, DIVERSITY, EQUITY, AND ACTION COMMITTEE: NR

xi. COMMUNITY HOUR COMMITTEE: so, this week we had a really short meeting just touching on gift cards again and how they're doing in events. we talked about the history of jazz event, how it went with the gift cards. happy with how it went. also touching on future community hour events that we can do in the future. End of report.

IV. Communications from the Floor

a. This time is reserved for any member of the Board to make announcements on items that are not on the agenda. A time of limit of three (3) minutes per speaker and ten (10) minutes per topic shall be observed and the total time will not be extended.

I. Public Comment

a. This segment of the meeting is reserved for persons desiring to address the ASCOM Executive Board on any matter of concern that is not stated on the agenda. A time limit of three (3) minutes per speaker and ten (10) minutes per topic shall be observed. The law does not permit any action to be taken nor extended discussion of any items not on the agenda. The ASCOM Board or Members may respond briefly to questions or statements, however, for more information please contact the ASCOM President or Secretary to have an item placed on the next regular meeting agenda. (Brown Act 54954.3)

II. Adjournment:

Katherine, Ryan
Passes 10-0-0 @ 10:39am

Sadeta Allamaacher

ASCOM President

ASCOM Advisor